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The tree at 1203 Oxford Dr. Cocoa FL was reported to Public Works on 11/21/19 

informing the Public Works Department that the tree is causing damage to the 

driveway by the root system. The home owner states that the tree is causing damage 

to the driveway on the property. An inspection was done by Kennethray Terrell 

(Supervisor of the Grounds Dept.) and determined the tree has done damage to the 

private property. On the city side the tree is pushing up the curb causing it to twist and 

lift causing water to stand on the side of the road. The streets crew pulled and 

replaced the curb after grinding the tree roots on 11/21/19. The owner talked to me 

(Kennethray Terrell) he wants to replace the driveway but his contractor will not do 

the work until the tree is gone. I informed the owner that the tree board has to 

approve the removal. I told him I would write up the letter and send it to the board. 

The tree is causing property damage to the driveway. It is a healthy tree if approved 

we could replace one in its place.  
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